
Reply: PDC - Snohomish County Young Democrats: Alleged Violation of 

RCW 42.17A.235 for failure to accurately and timely file C-3 and C-4 reports. 

(March 2018)  

Louis Aaron Harris, YDWA Snohomish County Chapter Chair reported (Tue, 

31 Jul at 1:20 PM)  

To: pdc@pdc.wa.gov 

Cc: louis.harris5697@gmail.com 

To whom it may concern at the PDC Compliance and Enforcement Division, 

 

My name is Louis A. Harris and I am now the Chair of the Snohomish County 

Young Democrats. At the time of the original notice of the citizen's complaint 

regarding our required filings with the PDC as per our C1 status in 2017, I was the 

treasurer.  

 

This is an official response in regards to the original groundings for the complaint. 

For context, during the time in question, we had a treasurer who would not fulfill 

their duties by filing with the PDC. That treasurer later resigned from their duties 

because they "no longer believed in the work we were doing," at the Snohomish 

County Young Democrats. We then put an interim treasurer in place who filed all 

of the necessary reports that the previous treasurer did not. We were "caught up " 

with the filings by the end of the year before we refiled the C1 form at the 

beginning of 2018. Since then we have been sure to file all necessary reports as per 

the C1 status that we currently have.  

 

Furthermore our organization has a modest budget and has never exceeded then 

income limit for organizations designation. We are young politically oriented 

individuals who are learning politics and promoting universal well being in our 

community. 

 

As a result we request that the complaint be dismissed and the case closed for 

organization. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Louis A. Harris 

Chair 

Snohomish County Young Democrats 

 

https://wapdc.freshdesk.com/users/13019910665

